

SGA MEETING MINUTES

11-09-20

Attendance

| Officers | Sophomores | Juniors | Seniors | Sponsors |
|----------|------------|----------|---------|-------------|
| Caroline | Dinali | Chinonye | Jamya | Mr Barry |
| Marie | Zoi | Eugene | Carson | Mrs McMaken |
| May | Ava | Elbread | Joe | |
| Nathan | Tatiana | Sinmi | Cole | |
| Joy | Destiny | Sanju | Cary | |
| Ella | | | | |

Pledge of Allegiance

Opening Statements

Quote of the Day: “ You are never too old to set another goal” CS Lewis

- Homecoming Committee: Homecoming committee came to request \$250 for food and drinks when they realized they did not budget enough for it.
- Nathan asks how food will be given out due to COVID - 19. Cole says it will be prepackaged and either a member of the committee of hall staff will safely hand out chick-fil-A.
- Mr Barry asks what the original budget was. Cole answers that it was a parent association grant for \$2000 that they spend on decorations, a DJ, and a photo-booth.
- There is currently a total of \$1350 not allocated for any purpose.
- Vote:
- For: 17
- Against: 0
- Abstain: 2
- The motion passes.
- Desi Club: The Desi Club also came requesting funding. They wanted \$50 for a henna event, a movie and Maggie event, and a Chai tea event. Marie states that they were unaware they had to fill out a budget request form and that she is ok with giving them the money.

- Vote:
- For: 18
- Against: 4
- Abstain: 0
- The Motion Passes

Parliamentarian, Ella Nichols

- Assembly: The assembly will be on teams and during the in-person schedule time.

Sergeant at Arms, Nathan Kim

- Pi Store Updates: Nathan is working with Mr Barry and the officers to finally get Pi Store started. He will be purchasing all the food tomorrow. However, he still needs to figure out the time to hold it.
- Elbread asks why it cannot be open from 9-9:30. Nathan answers that it is too close to in dorm and would not give the reps enough time to both open and close it in enough time to have students purchase items.
- Sanju suggests opening it during lunch time and Nathan says he will keep it in mind.
- SGA Retreat Updates: Nathan is still working on the retreat and will have updates soon.
- Tati asks what the retreat is. It is a time for the officers to give an introduction of SGA and explain the processes of it. The SGA can get to know each other through fun games.

Secretary, Caroline Nelson

- SGA Portal: The SGA portal was finally completed and is up on the website. Under CLC, all the club forms are located. Under Activities I will add the weekly events when they are announced.
- STAB Timeline: On December 1st I will host a school wide assembly explaining the STAB idea. Afterwards, I will create a form for faculty and students to fill out to sign up for the program. In the meantime, the AAC will continue to advertise around campus.
- SASC Updates: We are starting to compile a list of tutors for the support team. I have gotten a few responses and hope to have a full list by this weekend.

Treasurer, Marie Naylor

- CLC Updates: CLC has not been as involved as it would have liked, and will accomplish at least one major project this term. Their grant for the tv room renovation has been to spring term so that even more students can participate. They have two other ideas. First, they want to spruce up the coffee house. Many people have been studying there, so they will be purchasing a new Keurig, white boards, better lighting and other things. They will also be installing LED lights in the front lawn. Finally, they will work on fixing the club guidebook by spring term.
- Club Budget Updates: The updates spread sheet has been uploaded to teams. Clubs have been very bad about turning in their receipts after an event and Marie wants us to advertise this. POs must be turned in and runs must be requested at least 7 days before an event.
- Elbread asks if they cannot get a PO form turned in, should they delay an event? In this case there is no choice than to delay the event.
- Club President Meeting: There will be a meeting soon to relay all of the above information to club presidents. They will learn how to fill out all the forms necessary for an event to run as well. May states that we should be the example for the clubs and turn all our forms in correctly and on time.

Vice President, Joy Buchi

- Weekend Events: This past Friday was Boo Bash held by the Senior Class. After the Toga party on Saturday there was a dodgeball event. On Sunday there was a virtual among us tournament that went very well. Virtual events should be structured in this way. For this upcoming weekend, since we have homecoming and boo bash, SGA will not have any events so that students can rest and relax after a packed weekend.
- WF Updates: There is a venue for Winter Formal: the Crown Hall! They will be touring on Wednesday to think of a decor scheme.

President, May Jung

- Policy Committee Updates: They are still working on endorsing using reusable plates and silverware. This is completely safe and within the COVID restrictions. They will make guidelines for this process to be followed out safely. They may also distribute reusable plates and utensils to students. They will also be reaching out to volunteer places to find more

opportunities for the student body and the SGA, especially virtual volunteer opportunities in the midst of a pandemic.

- Recycling: Recycling will start this week. They will be sorting recyclables and collecting them throughout campus. Mr Barry asks if students have been mixing trash and recycling, and if so this can lead to a big headache for the committee. May says that some students are abusing it but they should still try to start getting the committee to meet. They will be announcing recycling at assembly and may make signs about what can and cannot be recycled.
- Mural: The Mural Committee will meet Saturday from 10 -1 and will finish the mural. 6-9 students will be helping and it should be finished by this weekend. They will then start working on the jellyfish mural.

Sponsors

- Mr Barry: While the club guidebook is a good idea, we need to go one step further and create a SGA guidebook. It will contain how we operate and will be available to everyone. It should be completed by the end of the year.
- Mrs McMaken: If the SGA needs help promoting an event, she can put it in the newsletter or on the instagram story. Her work service students can help as well. They are as follows: Chinonye (newsletter), Ava Frost, Jessi Frost (social media), Barclay, Ruth (stories), Michaela (alumni relations stuff)

Closing Remarks